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Lake County Democratic Club Meeting Minutes – September 13, 2017

The meeting was called to order at 6:32 p.m. by Chair Susan Cameron.  19 members and 4 guests in attendance.  Officers present:  Chair Susan Cameron, Vice-Chair Louis Rigod, Secretary Pauline Pavon, Treasurer John Sheehy, Assistant Treasurer James Evans.
August minutes were approved without corrections.
September agenda additions: Richard East requested: elect a parliamentarian under new business; Debra Boivin to speak for Mitch Markowitz regarding Issues Committee. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS/SHARE GOOD NEWS/PUBLIC COMMENT – 
Michael Green gave an update on cannabis regulations which are moving ahead at both the county and city levels.
SPEAKER – 
Our guest speaker was Craig Cheslog, CDP Region 2 Director and Vice-President of Common Sense Kids Action.  In his capacity as an advocate for California kids, Mr. Cheslog works extensively with lobbyists as well as legislators.  His topic was about how a bill gets passed in the legislature.  An explanation about the technicalities and strategies used within the process was fascinating.
Because the process must maintain transparency, the public can always check on the status of bills at www.leginfo.legislature.ca.gov.  The best time to comment on a bill is 
1-2 weeks before it is heard in committee or goes to the floor.  You can call in with input and also sign up for alerts.  Mr. Cheslog advised that the most effective way to get your input to your legislator is by a phone call or office visit.
OFFICER REPORTS – 
Chair Susan Cameron – reported that Robin has been a great help keeping website updated; we now have our Values Statement posted and our updated membership application.  She went on to address her approach to administration of the Club in response to concerns raised at the last meeting.  She explained the reasons she took on the position as chair and her vision for the club going forward.  She appealed to membership for support and participation and expressed optimism that with minor adjustments to facilitating meetings, we will succeed in building a stronger Club.  
Vice Chair Louis Rigod – announced that our guest speak for October will be Supervisor Tina Scott.  He will continue to pursue other BOS representatives for future meetings as well.
Treasurer John Sheehy – reported our current balance on hand to be $4,691.
STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS – 
Membership Committee – Carlene Leskar reported our current paid-up membership remains at 95.  Essie Coons has accepted the position as Chair of this committee.  Essie is energized to invite former Stonewall Club members to join; she would like to eventually form an LGBT subcommittee and also check into Young Dems Clubs in the colleges.
Candidates & Issues – Debra Boivin suggested that we combine efforts with the DCC and have a club member be part of their Candidates & Issues Committees.  She is specifically concerned about DACA and suggested formation of an ad hoc committee within the club to address this.  No action taken although Susan took this under advisement and will address in the near future.

Fundraising – Chair Debra Boivin suggested sponsoring a movie at Soper-Reese.  This committee will need members, but we’ll work on that after we get through the BBQ.
Voter Services – Chair Debra Boivin reported that DCC Chair Carlos Negrete arranged for us to have a booth at Native American Days at Twin Pines Casino on September 16th.  Volunteers signed up.
ONGOING BUSINESS –

Becky Curry reviewed the goals that were identified during a May workshop of club members:
1. Fill Executive Board.

2. Grow membership to 1% of registered Democrats in Lake Co. – approx.. 150.

3. WIN in 2018 and 2020, local, state and national.

4. Identify candidates to elect; recruit locals; assist sister districts to unseat Repubs.

5. Communicate our values; educate voters on Dems’ pursuits.

6. Participate in redistricting after 2020 census.

Becky Curry moved that the club adopt these goals and assist in achieving them.  Moved, seconded, approved.  
NEW BUSINESS – 

The chair reported that Paul Westergren agreed to be the club’s Hospitality and Social person.  He will greet members and plan potlucks, etc.  He can be reached through Messenger on Facebook or directly on his cell 413-8090.

Richard East moved that the club elect a Parliamentarian and nominated Adckinjo Esutoki for that position.  Motion was seconded by James Evans and passed after discussion.

Meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.
NEXT MEETING: Oct. 11th @ 6:30 - Social Hall, 16255 Second Street, Lower Lake
